Eccles Community Committee - 22nd January, 2002


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library

Church Street,

Eccles

22nd January, 2002

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.

PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair


Councillors Clarke, Carter, Eglin, Memory, Morris and Sheehy

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorist Association


G. Hunt - Brookhouse Residents' Association


G. Hearn - Park Residents' Association


B. Holmes - Eccles Townswomens Guild


J. Rahman - Salford Link Project


J. Rickman - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association


R. Sharpe - Southway Residents' Association


B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents' Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



H. Williams
} Park Residents' Association



J. Phillips
}



H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides



A. Cranna - The Advertiser



S. Finkhill 
} Southway Residents' Association



J. Bigland
}



H. Yanney - Ellesmere Park Residents' Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Smith - Area Co-ordinator



C. Skinkis - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



M. Relph - Corporate Services 



C. Tucker - Community and Social Services Directorate



F. Ahmed - Eccles Town Centre Manager



M. Vitali - Education and Leisure Directorate



S. Bunce - Greater Manchester Police



J. Lowndes - Salford Primary Care Trust



J. Garratt - Salford Royal NHS Trust

68.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Lancaster, Joyce Evans and Honorah Barker.

69.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th November, 2001, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

70.
MATTERS ARISING

Eccles Town Hall

(Previous Minute 67 - 27th November, 2001)

Martin Smith reported that the Eccles Town Hall Task Group had been re-established and would now be meeting on a regular basis.  Councillor Margaret Morris asked it would be possible for her to be invited to future meetings of the Task Group.

71.
COMMONWEALTH GAMES 2002
The Committee received a presentation from Masha Vitali, the City of Salford Commonwealth Games Co-ordinator, with regard to the city's involvement with the Commonwealth Games 2002.  The presentation focused not only on the competitive events of the Games which were to be staged between 25th July and 4th August, 2002, but also community based initiatives which were open to everyone.  In particular reference was made to the Spirit of Friendship Festival, which would run from March, 2002 until the end of the Games, and would include a wide range of activities including sport, arts and education, as well as forming part of the celebrations to mark the Queen's Golden Jubilee.  Masha Vitali informed the Committee that if any community group had an event or activity that they thought was appropriate to become part of the festival they should contact her direct by telephone on 0161-778-0350 to obtain an event pack, or discuss the proposal further.

RESOLVED:
THAT Masha Vitali be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.

72.
POLICING ISSUES
The Committee received a brief update from Simon Bunce with regard to recent police initiatives in the Eccles Service Delivery Area, as well as an update with regard to a number of issues which had been raised at the previous meeting.

The Committee were informed that the issue of cars speeding in the Ellesmere Park Estate had been investigated and had been found not to be a major problem with very few incidents having been reported.

Simon Bunce referred to concerns which had been raised with regard to cyclists riding on the pavement on the pedestrianised areas of Church Street.  He commented that currently appropriate signage prohibiting this activity was not in place, and it was therefore not possible for the police to take any enforcing action.  However, he reported that he was in discussions with the Development Services Directorate of the City Council with regard to the installation of more visible signage, and once this was done it was proposed that the police would launch a campaign targeting cyclists riding on the pavement.  The Committee were advised that the Mall shopping area was privately owned and therefore any actions to be taken against cyclist misusing pedestrianised areas was for the owners to enforce.

Ron Sharpe said that he felt that the traffic and parking restrictions in Eccles Town Centre following the introduction of the pedestrianised area were not being as stringently enforced as they could be.  Simon Bunce commented that there had been some delay in the introduction of the traffic orders in relation to the pedestrianised area, and until this came into force the police were unable to take action against any traffic violations.  He continued by reminding the Committee that prosecution of parking offences was no longer a police matter, and was now the responsibility of the City Council. Farida Ahmed advised the Committee that it was anticipated that the traffic orders with regard to the introduction of the pedestrianised area in Eccles Town Centre would come into force during the week commencing 21st January, 2002.  

Councillor Margaret Morris made reference to the City Council's new strategy on juvenile crime, and asked if any assessment of the success of this issue had been undertaken.  Simon Bunce replied that as yet no such assessment had taken place. Councillor Morris concluded by saying that it was important that such an evaluation was undertaken so the benefits of the initiative could be identified and built upon.

RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements be made for a delegation of Members of the Committee to meet with appropriate representatives of the Development Services Directorate to discuss concerns with regard to the enforcement of traffic and parking restrictions in Eccles Town Centre following the introduction of the pedestrianised area.

73.
 SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING GUIDANCE - HOUSE EXTENSIONS
The Director of Development Services submitted the City Council's draft Supplementary Planning Guidance with regard to house extensions.  The document provided advice for homeowners and agents involved in extending residential properties, as well as outlining the criteria the City Council wished to adopt with regard to the assessment of planning applications, as well as the special circumstances relating to the greenbelt, listed buildings and conservation areas.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

74.
SALFORD HEALTH INVESTMENT FOR TOMORROW (SHIFT)
The Committee received a presentation from John Garratt with regard to the Salford Health Investment for Tomorrow (SHIFT) Project.  He reported that the project was aimed at delivering new hospital, community and private care facilities supported by state of the art information system, and a partnership consisting of Royal Salford Hospitals NHS Trust, Salford Primary Care Trust, Salford and Trafford Health Authority, Salford City Council and Salford University had been formed to oversee its implementation.  The Committee were advised that an important element of the implementation was an extensive programme of public consultation in which the Committee were invited to become involved.

John Matthews commented that the Salford Housing Investment for Tomorrow project was an important issue, and one on which the Community Committee should feed into the consultation process, as a consequence there was a need for the Committee to give the matter further consideration possibly at the next meeting, or via the Health Task Group.  Chris Skinkis commented that it was possibly more beneficial this issue was examined as part of a special health conference which should be open to all Members of the Committee as well as the wider community.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT John Garratt be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.



(2) THAT the Health Task Group be requested to consider the possibility of staging a health conference to provide the opportunity to give further consideration to the Salford Health Investment for Tomorrow (SHIFT) project.

75.
YOUTH ISSUES - UPDATE
Chris Skinkis submitted a report providing an update with regard to recent youth activities in the Eccles Service Delivery Area including the activities of the Eccles and Cadishead Sheltered Development Project, and Joe Gallagher the Eccles Sports Development Worker.  The Committee were advised at their meeting held on 23rd May, 2000, they had allocated £8,000 to each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton wards for the purposes of establishing a youth shelter.  However to date, due to problems finding suitable locations, only the shelter in Eccles ward had been constructed.  In the light of this, and in view of the recognised need to provide some sort of facilities for young people in the Barton and Winton areas, the Committee were informed that the Youth Task Group and the Winton Ward Councillors had met and proposed that the £8,000 funding made available for Winton, be reallocated to either the refurbishment of the squash courts and toilets within the Brookhouse Community Centre as a youth venue, or to establish a mobile youth centre. A number of Members also expressed concerns at that lack of progress in finding a suitable site for a youth shelter in the Barton ward, and suggested that the £8,000 allocated to that project also be reallocated for alternative youth activities and projects within the ward.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT approval be given to the £8,000, previously granted by the Committee from its devolved budget 2000/01 respectively to each of the Barton and Winton wards, for the purposes of the installation of a youth shelter being reallocated for alternative options for youth provision within those wards, to be determined by the Youth Task Group, and subsequently submitted to this Committee for approval.

76.
NEIGHBOURHOOD CO-ORDINATOR UPDATE
Chris Skinkis submitted a report providing the Committee with an update with regard to the following issues:-

· Crime and Disorder.

· Newsletter Editorial Group.

· Environmental Task Group.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

77.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET GROUP
The Committee received details of the financial position statement 2001/02 in respect of (i) its devolved budgets, (ii) SRB budget and (iii) Primary Care Group West budget. In addition the Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that the Budget Sub-Group had met on 10th January, 2002, and recommended the action indicated for the following applications for grant and the devolved funding allocated to the Eccles Service Delivery Area:-

Applicant
Purpose
Amount Requested
Decision

(i)
Quaker 


Bridge 
Improvement


Group 
Environmental improvements aimed at preventing anti-social behaviour of youths gathering in the area
£1,000
£1,000 agreed subject to the provision of groups constitution and bank account

(ii)
Patricroft 
Veterans


Association
Decoration of club facilities
£1,977.53
£1,977.53 agreed

(iii)
Salford and


Trafford


Health


Authority
Towards hire costs of premises used for cardiac rehabilitation group
£375
£375 agreed to be met from Community Health Council Budget if possible, otherwise from Devolved Budget 2001/02



(iv)
Barton Town 


F.C.
Towards new training equipment and facilities
£810.53
£810.53 agreed subject to provision of club's constitution and bank account

The Committee were also requested to approve the full payment in advance of its contributions for the remaining two years of additional youth provision shared between Eccles SDA and the Irlam and Cadishead SDA, subject to determination of the Devolved Budget for the Committee 2002/03.

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be endorsed.

78.
PLANNING APPLICATION
Councillor Brian Carter commented that in the past it had been the practice for all planning applications in relation to the Eccles Service Delivery Area being submitted to the Committee for information, however this now appeared to have ceased.  Martin Smith replied that due to the short timescales with regard to the consideration of planning applications by the City Council's Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel there were difficulties in submitting planning applications to the Committee, however there was perhaps a need to examine the possibility of ensuring that there was some mechanism to ensure that the Committee were aware of all major applications which had been submitted in relation to the Eccles Service Delivery Area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator, the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator, the Director of Corporate Service and the Director of Development Services be requested to investigate the development of procedures for the reporting of none routine planning applications in the Eccles Service Delivery Area to the Committee.

79.
BROOKHOUSE ESTATE - BUS SERVICES
George Hunt made reference to a suggestion that all bus services on the Brookhouse estate would cease to operate with effect from February, 2002.  Chris Skinkis replied that he was not aware of this proposal, but would liaise with the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority to ascertain its authenticity and inform George Hunt accordingly.

80.
ECCLES BOWLING CLUB
Ron Sharpe referred to the premises used by the Eccles Bowling Club being damaged by fire, and the subsequent promise made by the City Council that alternative premises would be found for the club.  He expressed concerns that this promise had not been fulfilled, and with the bowling season soon to start the Eccles Bowling Club was still without premises.  Chris Skinkis said he would liaise directly with Ron Sharpe following the meeting with a view to ascertaining what progress had been made by the City Council in providing alternative premises for the Eccles Bowling Club.

81.
RECENT OFSTED INSPECTIONS
The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report providing a summary of OFSTED inspection of primary schools in the Eccles Service Delivery Area, which had been undertaken between October, 2000 and December, 2001.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to send a letter to the schools detailed in the report congratulating them on their successful OFSTED inspections.

82.
INCLUSION OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
Gilbert Hearn commented that he thought it was the intention for a standard form to be available via which Members could make requests for items to be placed on agendas for future Committees.  Martin Smith replied that this had been a suggested proposal following the review of the Committee's procedures and practices which had been held on 17th October, 2000, however subsequently it was agreed that the standard item on all agendas which allowed for the raising of community issues was a more practical way of achieving this. 
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